



Department of Toxic Substances Control

Maureen F. Gorsen, Director 8800 Cal Center Drive Sacramento, California 95826-3200



November 6, 2006

Mr. Mike Sedell City Manager City of Simi Valley 2929 Tapo Canvon Road Simi Valley, California 93063-2199

REQUEST FOR DEPARTMENT OF TOXIC SUBSTANCES CONTROL (DTSC) REVIEW OF DATA AND REPORTS RELATED THE POTENTIAL PRESENCE OF STRONTIUM-90 IN RUNKLE CANYON, SIMI VALLEY

Dear Mr. Sedell:

Thank you for your recent letter dated October 9, 2006 to Ms. Maureen Gorsen, Director of the Department of Toxic Substances Control (DTSC). This letter has been referred to me as Ms. Gorsen has recused herself from the Boeing Santa Susana Project due to her prior representation of Boeing. In your letter, you requested the Department of Toxic Substances Control conduct an independent review of data and reports related to the potential presence of strontium-90 in Runkle Canyon, Simi Valley, and to advise whether the development of the site poses a public health risk. We understand that you also made the same request to the US Environmental Protection Agency (USEPA) and to the California Department of Health Services - Radiologic Health Branch (DHS/RHB).

Mr. Gerard Abrams of my staff spoke with Mr. John Beach of the USEPA and Mr. Gary Butner, Acting Chief of the DHS/RHB, respectively on October 26 and 27, 2006. We were told by both the USEPA and the DHS/RHB that they would be providing assistance to you in this matter. At this time, we feel it is best if you work with the USEPA and the DHS/RHB since both agencies have experts in this field.

> GA, rjb GA01W.116

Mr. Mike Sedell November 6, 2006 Page 2

If you have any further questions or issues related to chemical concerns, please don't hesitate to contact me at (916) 255-3574.

Sincerely,

James Pappas, P.E., Chief

James m. Pappas

Northern California Permitting and Corrective Action Branch

CC:

Mr. Gary Butner, Acting Chief Department of Health Services Radiologic Health Branch MS 6710 Post Office Box 997414 Sacramento, California 95899-7414

Mr. John Beach United States Environmental Protection Agency, Region IX 75 Hawthorne Street San Francisco, California 94105

Mr. Mike Lopez
Project Manager
Department of Energy
1301 Clay Street
Post Office Box 54
Oakland, California 94612

Mr. Rick Brausch Legislative Director Office of Legislation Department of Toxic Substances Control 1001 "I" Street, 22nd Floor Post Office Box 806 Sacramento, California 95812-0806 Mr. Mike Sedell November 6, 2006 Page 3

cc: Mr. Watson Gin, P.E.
Deputy Director
Hazardous Waste Management Program
Department of Toxic Substances Control
8800 Cal Center Drive
Sacramento, California 95826-3200

Ms. Caren Trgovcich, Chief California Cleanup Operations Department of Toxic Substances Control 8800 Cal Center Drive Sacramento, California 95826-3200

Ms. Barbara Coler, Chief Permitting and Corrective Action Division Hazardous Waste Management Program Department of Toxic Substances Control 700 Heinz Avenue Berkeley, California 94710-2721

Ms Sayareh Amirebrahimi Branch Chief Southern California Cleanup Operations Department of Toxic Substances Control 1011 North Grandview Avenue Glendale, California 91201-2205